
District Safety Committee

October 9, 2006

Present:
Patti Conens, Marsha Kelly, Ron Levin, Frank Nunez, Mary Sullivan, John Vandercook, Mona Voss

Absent:
Sharon Berg, Naomi Kitajima, Eric Rosenthal, 

Convened:
3:00pm

Marsha Kelly announced that the on-line training will be available soon, beginning with cart driving training.  All modules need to be successfully completed before taking the exam, which consists of 10 questions.  90% correct on the exam is passing.  Those successfully completing the training and the exam will go to District Police Service Office at Foothill to receive a permit, entitling them to drive a district cart.  A valid Drivers License is required to get the permit.  Anyone caught driving a cart (who is stopped for cause) without a valid permit will be issued a citation by Police Services.  The Illness and Injury training will be rolled out next and Bloodborne Pathogens training shortly after that.

The anonymous safety tip line is on line at extension 6229.  The purpose of the tip line is to make a safety suggestion or report a safety issue.  Police Services is creating a business size card with emergency contact information and Ron Levine said he would include the tip number. 

Mona Voss reported that the recent Department of Environmental Health inspections found an 85% improvement of previous findings.   Also, the soil samples taken during the trade shop building closing revealed a higher than expected level of chromium.  It has since been demonstrated that this is a natural occurrence and is not toxic.

The concrete lids in the sidewalk near the PE area at Foothill were damaged during the recent construction.  They are currently being patched and will be replaced within the next month.  

Ron Levine is hoping that the remaining emergency phones will be operational soon, reporting that only a few remain out of order.  There has been a spike in vandalism, especially at De Anza.  Additional staff will be added soon, extending the hours of coverage.  

Ron Levine will be attending the International Chiefs of Police conference, which includes a session on the expected pandemic flu.  It appears that Foothill-De Anza is on track with preparations.  Additionally, he is hoping to receive “one-time” money to purchase a mobile command post, such as an RV or large van.  In the event of a major incident, the EOC may be uninhabitable, necessitating a back-up location. It will be self-contained and can be used for major (non-emergency) events as well.

Mary Sullivan reported that she has examined the emergency equipment at De Anza and will be replacing the missing and expired items.  She hopes to get earthquake bags soon.  

The City of Cupertino will be placing a large storage container called an “ARK” at De Anza.  ARKS contain emergency response supplies used by Community Emergency Response Teams, Medical Reserve Corps and Cupertino Amateur Radio Emergency Service.  The ARK will be stocked by Cupertino with supplies they have purchased.

Adjourned: 
4:00pm
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